
NOTICE OF PROPOSED BOUNDARY LINE AGREEMENT BETWEEN 

THE VILLAGE OF BOURBONNAIS AND THE VILLAGE OF MANTENO 

 

 PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given to all interested persons that pursuant to their authority 

as set forth through Section 5/11-12-9 of the Illinois Municipal Code (65 ILCS 5/11-12-9), the 

Village of Bourbonnais and the Village of Manteno are proposing enter into a boundary line 

agreement (“Boundary Line Agreement”) to establish a jurisdictional boundary line between their 

respective entities for the purposes of land use planning, official map purposes, zoning, subdivision 

control, annexation of property, and other municipal purposes.  The boundary line in the proposed 

Boundary Line Agreement affects properties located in Kankakee County, Illinois. 

 

 The proposed Boundary Line Agreement will be considered by the Board of Trustees of 

the Village of Bourbonnais at a public meeting to be held on Monday, August 7, 2023, at 5:15 p.m., 

in the Municipal Center Board Room, 700 Main Street, N.W., Bourbonnais, Illinois 60914.  All 

interested parties are invited to attend the public meeting and will be given an opportunity to be 

heard during the public comment portion of the meeting.  Written comments, concerns or questions 

concerning the proposed Boundary Line Agreement may also be submitted to the Village of 

Bourbonnais care of Michael J. Van Mill, Village Administrator, Village of Bourbonnais, 700 Main 

Street N.W., Bourbonnais, Illinois 60914, during normal business hours through August 4, 2023.      

 

 The proposed Boundary Line Agreement will be considered by the Board of Trustees of 

the Village of Manteno at a public meeting to be held on Monday, August 7, 2023, at 6:00 p.m., in 

the Manteno Village Board Room of the Leo T. Hassett Community Center, 211 North Main Street, 

Manteno, Illinois 60950.   All interested parties are invited to attend the public meeting and will 

be given an opportunity to be heard during the public comment portion of the meeting.  Written 

comments, concerns or questions concerning the proposed Boundary Line Agreement may also be 

submitted to the Village of Manteno care of Chris LaRocque, Village Administrator, Village of 

Manteno, 98 East Third Street, Manteno, Illinois 60950, during normal business hours through 

August 4, 2023.     

 

 The proposed Boundary Line Agreement along with a map showing the proposed boundary 

line may be viewed in person at the Village of Bourbonnais, 700 Main Street, N.W., Bourbonnais, 

Illinois 60914 and at the Village of Manteno, 98 East Third Street, Manteno, Illinois 60950, or 

online at and https://villageofbourbonnais.com and https://villageof manteno.com.  

 

https://villageofbourbonnais.com/

